
Small Business and
Small Disadvantaged 

Business Policy
It is the policy of QinetiQ US that small business concerns and 
small diverse disadvantaged business concerns shall have the 
maximum practicable opportunity to participate in the performance 
of contracts issued by any federal agency. The management of 
QinetiQ US agrees to use their best efforts to carry out this policy 
to assure that small business and small diverse disadvantaged 
enterprises are considered fairly as subcontractors and suppliers 
on government contracts in accordance with Public Laws 99-661, 
100-18, and 95-507.

To ensure that the details of this program are carried out, Damon Kenison is 
the responsible Small Business Liaison Officer for QinetiQ US. 

Mr. Kenison can be reached at damon.kenison@us.QinetiQ.com.  

Brian D. Semle, Supply Chain Director, QinetiQ US


